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A publication for the Members and Friends of the Yaquina Bay Yacht Club








		    Commodore’s Log





�      I’m sitting here in looking out the window at the pouring down rain. Not much chance I’ll be out for the frostbite race tomorrow which so far has only had one participant – way to go Stephanie, Ken and Annabelle and Becka. This is the time of year we think about upgrading our boats or even purchasing new, bigger boats. Thank goodness for patient spouses. It has been almost six weeks since I’ve been out on the water and I’m going through withdrawals. The twelve-step method is not working for me. Some coworkers got together and redecorated my office with many pictures, charts, models and memorabilia of all types of boats. What a huge boost. Now all I want to do is sit in my office and dream. Not much work getting done there.


One good thing all this sitting around is doing is allowing me to help plan the many upcoming events. Ken has the Wine and Seafood festival under control; you can still sign up if you would like to help. In March, Ron and I will be teaching an offshore class. As part of the class each person will receive a notebook with all sorts of great information about safety, navigation, and seamanship. We are working out the details of the program and I really excited about all the things preparing for the class has done to help me be better prepared at sea.  


I hope you are using this down time to prepare yourself for the upcoming season and are as excited as I am about getting back on the water.


See you on the water:   Joe
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Our Mailing Address is 750 SW Bay Boulevard, Newport, OR  97365





Our Website URL


Is www.yaquinabay yachtclub.org 





For questions about the Club, contact Commodore Joe Novello at � HYPERLINK "mailto:joenovello3@gmail.com" ��joenovello3@gmail.com� 


For questions about or contributions to this newsletter contact Stephanie Brown, editor, at 265-4575 or � HYPERLINK "mailto:alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com" ��alaskamissy_2000@yahoo.com�
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The Joy We Bring Others





It is always a great feeling to share our sailing experience with family, friends, and new acquaintances. I always remember the first time I went for a sail. I was fifteen years old and had been reading, watching, and dreaming about sailing for many years. Although I had never been out on a sailboat, I convinced my mother to drive me to Lake Merced in the middle of San Francisco to look at an eight foot El Toro that I was hoping to purchase for a mighty $200. 


When I arrived at the lake a kind elderly gentleman, Paul Dissing, the owner and builder of the boat asked me if I knew how to sail. Even though I said “no, but I’ve read a lot”, he said get in and then pushed me away from the dock. I sheeted in the sail, and a gentle breeze took hold of the sail. In the span of thirty seconds I experienced sheer terror, confusion, then the most incredible excitement my young mind, body and soul ever knew. The boat began to heel over – panic; the boat stabilized at a slight angle but did not move forward – confusion; then ever so slowly it started moving forward until it hit hull speed – excitement! 


Over the years I’ve never forgotten that feeling and try at every chance to share those wonderful emotions with anyone who has the desire. The secret is to minimize the terror, keeping it to just a fraction of a second if at all, then balance confusion and excitement in such a way to create the desire for more. 


It is not just those out on the water who share our pleasure. While at a business meeting in Salem and associate mentioned she had been to the coast the previous weekend and took some great pictures of the visiting tall ships with a smaller sailboat in the foreground. Sure enough, there was Tenderly with another new friend out for their first sailing experience. The picture now adorns her office walls as a reminder of a special moment – watching, relaxing and dreaming. 	


...Continued Page 3
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February Monthly Meeting and Potluck





Where: YBYC Clubhouse


When: 6 p.m.  Saturday February 19


Theme:  Italian food and Red Diamond Wine Tasting


Bring:  Appetizers, Salad or Side to share, Beverages, and your Place 


Settings.


Wine aficionado Bruce Durkee will be guiding us through this year’s wines for our festival booth.   YBYC will provide lasagna, please bring your favorite Italian or other food to go with the wine. 














31st Annual Seafood and Wine Festival


	Mark your calendars for February 22, 23 and 24.  This year’s festival promises to be a fun one.  We’re pouring Red Diamond wines, for the second year in a row.  Best of all, the decorating theme is Pirates on the high seas!  We need a couple of folks to help set-up on Thursday night, and some volunteers to pour wine at the booth throughout the festival.  


 If you plan to serve wine, you must have an OLCC servers permit, or attend a short server’s orientation class.  Volunteers will be contacted about the OLCC classes and to confirm your shift.   Contact Ken Brown if you’re interested.





Thursday Feb 21 	4:00 – 9:00 - Set Up – 1 or 2 helpers 





Friday Feb 22		1:45 – 4:30 - Filled


				4:30 – 7:00 - Filled


				7:00 – 9:00 - positions open for volunteers


Saturday Feb 23	9:45 – 1:00 - filled


				1:00 – 3:30 – filled


				3:30 – 6:00 - filled


Sunday Feb 24	9:45 – 1:00 – Filled


				1:00 – 3:30 – positions open for volunteers


				3:00 – 3:30 – 1 or 2 helpers to tear down





Clubhouse Update


February 11 – Board Meeting


February 16 – Monthly Potluck


February 29 – Rented


March 5 – Class - Evening


March 8 – Rented


March 10 – Board Meeting


March 12 – Class – Evening


March 15 – Monthly Potluck


March 19 – Class – Evening


March 26 – Class - Evening





Please respect the privacy of our renters, their return business keeps the club going!  Your ongoing help is appreciated in keeping our clubhouse neat and ready to rent, Thanks!


Contact Stephanie for calendar information.	 

















The Oregon Coast Boating Safety and Education Foundation is accepting your tax deductable donation of cash, checks or substantial personal property.  You can still make contributions for the 2007 tax year.  Please contact Ron at 270-5900.








Members’ Corner


Please welcome new members Jerry Davis and Jennifer Smith.  Jerry is an avid sea and surf Kayaker and is interested in learning to sail.  Please introduce yourself to them. 


The 2008 YBYC Membership Roster has been posted on the Google Group and mailed to those members without email.  Please let me, Donita Cole, know if the information isn’t correct so I can make needed changes.  Your new membership cards are attached to your name tags at the club house.  If you would like, I can mail them to you.  Just let me know.


Please remember to wear your new name tags at the meetings to help new (and old members) get to know you.  Following the meeting, please return name tags to the name board in the hallway.  The first name tag is free to club members but you will be asked to pay $5 (cost) for a replacement. With all the new (and renewing) members we have, it’s nice to have a name tag on as we get to know one another.  


 – Donita Cole, Membership Chair


To access the YBYC’s discussion group on Google, use this web address: � HYPERLINK "http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc" ��http://groups.google.com/group/ybyc�  You will be prompted to Log In or Apply for Membership (new logons only) This group is open to club members and the friends and family of club members.








�





�





�





Weekend Cruises


Join us for sailing excursions on the 1st and 3rd Sundays of each month.  Upcoming dates are February 3, and February 17, March 2 and March 16.  Rally begins at noon near the CG buoy outside the Embarcadero Marina.  All boats are encouraged to get out and enjoy our beautiful bay.





�





WhoDunIt?


Desperately seeking the missing Chili Cookoff Trophy.  The trophy hasn’t been seen in a few years, if you know of its whereabouts please bring it to the clubhouse or let a board member know.





Continued from page 2…..


A few months later a colleague told me she thought there was another picture of Tenderly hanging in the gallery at the Oregon Coast Aquarium. Indeed not only was there a picture of Tenderly, there were also greeting cards in the gift shop with the same image. I had an “ah-ha” moment in the gift shop as I watched people browse the greeting cards and every so often pick up a card with Tenderly’s figure stirring their mind and emotions. 


Every time we go sailing we experience joy, excitement, and a sense of serenity. Although there are others who are not on the water with us, they share similar feelings watching, relaxing and dreaming. The next time you are out, double your pleasure and remember the joy we bring others.   - Joe
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